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· WED – APRIL 2
· SUN – APRIL 13
· SAT – APRIL 26
· SAT – MAY 17
· FRI – JUNE 27
· SUN – JULY 6
· FRI – AUGUST 29

· 3-5 OCTOBER
· SUN – NOVEMBER 2
· JULY 3 – JULY 8, 2004


DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 for 7.00 pm

AREA 3/5 COMBINED WORKSHOP – Qld Soccer Club, Perry Park

SERVICE COMMITTEE MEETING – 3/24 Bott Street, Ashgrove at 10.00am 

TRASH AND TREASURE  (Tentative)

QLD BALLET EVENING  –  presentation of balllet at Optus Playhouse – $30 (incl supper)

COMBINED PICNIC W/- BEAUDESERT CLUB

BABETTE STEPHENS MEMORIAL THEATRE EVENING

DISTRICT 24 CONFERENCE – Novptel Hotel, Brighton-le-Sands, N.S.W 

GIFT FAIR

57TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

– New York City




FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Zontians, 

I am writing this on the eve of my departure for Cannes for the TV markets. It will come as a pleasant surprise to our long-suffering editor as she usually has to chase me for my contribution! 

I would like to thank all the members for their understanding and support on some difficult issues – this has made my role so much easier and I am grateful that we are all working together for our common goals. 

I have been watching the news with a great deal of sadness, not because I may be flying into a war but because it is happening at all.  I cannot help but feel that the  work we do, as women, on national and international stages, still has some way to go before our influence becomes meaningful. It strengthens my resolve to stand up and be counted for what I believe in – especially as we are often challenged by the persuasiveness of those around us!  I have been grateful for the number of provocative and thought-provoking articles that have come to me via email and across my desk – thank you to all those who have included me on their mailing lists. It has helped me to substantiate, as totally informed, my own position - which is passionately anti-war.  The principles that guide us - as women and as Zontians – absolutely support this view. 

We will be welcoming Dr Robert King, winner of the Dr Helen Row - Zonta International Memorial Prize 2002, at our April dinner meeting. His address will remind us of the work to be still to be done on the home front, in this, the lucky country! 

I had a very interesting weekend in Emerald as the guest speaker at the Zonta Club’s IWD dinner. They are very active in domestic violence work and are a small club with big impact!  

All is not so serious. I look forward to bringing back some souvenirs from France for show-and-tell at the next meeting…..Camembert, Chartreuse, Chirac, etc etc… 

See you there,

Dina

ITEMS TO BRING TO THE MEETING:

· $200 cheque for your yearly subscription (if not already submitted)

· Raffle Ticket butts

· Corks for the Girl Guides

ANNUAL SUSCRIPTIONS:  

IMPORTANT and URGENT

Many thanks to those who paid their dues for the 20003-2004 Zonta year at the March meeting.
As the club has to send international dues on April 1, it is important that all remaining dues are paid as soon as possible.
Payment can be made by cheque or credit card at the April 2 dinner meeting, or you can pay by electronic transfer at any time to Zonta Club of Brisbane, BSB: 064000, account no: 06 4000 0090 5481. If paying by transfer, please note your name on the transfer.
As approved at the March meeting, the dues for this year are $200. 
BREAST CANCER:

Australia and New Zealand women who have a mastectomy will receive a free bra and moulded prosthesis under a program launched in Melbourne in March.  Apparel company Berlei is supplying the “Care Kits” worth about $120, and information about buying a fitted bra through its Caring For You breast cancer support program.  The kits have been tested by breast cancer survivors for fit and comfort and will be delivered to patients post-surgery.

WOMAN OF ACHIEVEMENT:

Our Past Presidents’ Committee is once again searching for candidates for its Babette Stephens Memorial Woman of Achievement Award and are seeking your help in finding suitable women.

There are very few restrictions to eligibility as consideration is given to anyone who has already achieved or is presently showing potential for future achievement.  Zontians and their immediate families are however excluded from applying.

The selection committee expects to interview the finalists personally but does not assist with travel costs.  It is possible however, to arrange a conference telephone hook-up if necessary.  It is nevertheless expected that the winner will be able to attend the Club’s Theatre evening on August 29th to accept the award.

Anyone 18 years of age or over may apply and it is hoped that you will know at least one possible candidate.  If so, please submit her particulars to Janet Delpratt who is Chairman of the Woman of Achievement Selection Committee. 

FREAKY QUIZ:

Follow the instructions! NO PEEKING AHEAD! Do the following exercise, guaranteed to raise an eyebrow. There's no trick or surprise.  Just follow these instructions, and answer the questions one at a time and as quickly as you can!

Think of a number from 1 to 10
Multiply that number by 9
If the number is a 2-digit number, add the digits together
Now subtract 5
Determine which letter in the alphabet corresponds to the number you ended up with (example: 1=a, 2=b, 3=c, etc.)
Think of a country that starts with that letter
Remember the last letter of the name of that country
Think of the name of an animal that starts with that letter
Remember the last letter in the name of that animal
Think of the name of a fruit that starts with that letter

Please turn to the last page of this Newsletter to reveal what 98% of the population actually think ....................

REMINDER:

If you need to arrange to have any unwanted items delivered to the storage locker to be held pending distribution, please contact someone from the Service Committee to organise access to the locker.
THE ALBERT PARK FLEXI SCHOOL CALL FOR VOLUNTARY GUIDANCE:

Paul Spooner, coordinator of the Albert Park Flexi School, is keen to hear from Zontians who might volunteer to act in an advisory role to assist the students with fundraising projects and organising functions. 

The students are currently working towards establishing a sound studio at the school and are meeting every Wednesday morning at 10.45 to develop their fundraising ideas, including an art auction.  

Any volunteers would act on a purely advisory basis – they would not be expected to attend all meetings, in fact a single meeting may suffice. The volunteers would also not participate in fundraising or organising any activities. 

Any interested Zontians can contact Paul directly on apfsc@brisbane.qld.gov.au, phone: 3403 1321; or fax: 3403 1319. 


AN INVITATION TO BECOME INVOLVED: 

If you'd like to see personally the work that the Club does in combating domestic violence in Brisbane, please consider attending the launch of the new edition of our northside DV emergency cards on Friday the 9th of May during Domestic Violence Prevention Week. As the Centre has to send out invitations by April 11, please let Judith A Anderson know as a matter of urgency if you would like to receive an invitation. Contact details: 3871 3336 (h), 3846 5266 (w), or j.a.anderson@optusnet.com.au. 

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE: 

Chairman, Iris Scott has the following to report:

APRIL MEETING – any remaining tickets, money and wine for the Gourmet/Wine Raffle are required as the draw will take place at the April Dinner Meeting.

MAY:  Trash and Treasure may be deferred ...in search of a suitable venue.  

JUNE:  Planning a wine sale with smaller quantities available.  This will mean orders will be taken in May with deliveries in June 

JUNE 27:  Ballet Evening at the Qld. Ballet premises... to include a light supper.  Planning now underway 

JULY 6:  Picnic Day with Beaudesert Zonta Club.  More details to follow.

JULY DINNER MEETING... tentative plans for a Liz Davenport parade 

AUGUST 29. Babette Stephens Memorial Theatre Evening 

NOVEMBER 2. Zonta Gift Fair. More news and requests for help to follow. 

PROGRAM COMMITTEE:  

Chairman Julie Manion has successfully introduced the concept of “coffee speakers” and reports that Angela Herde is to be a guest at our next dinner meeting and speak of her work as a physiotherapist with the Red Cross in Cambodia.

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE: 

Chairman Christine Lee reports that invitations to join our Club have been sent to 3 prospective members with an application from the enclosed prospective member tabled and approved by the board.   

Sally McGregor has happily transferred to the Brisbane Breakfast Club following the supply of all membership information. 

We are also delighted to report that Ann Shevill has accepted the Club’s invitation to become an Honorary Member and we look forward to seeing her at future dinner meetings.

This year has been a year of consolidation to be followed by expansion.  Membership needs to be strengthened in the following categories:  I.T and Engineering together with social Sciences. The next meeting of the Membership committee will be in the latter half of April 

SERVICE (International) COMMITTEE:

Sally Watson reports that templates for the domestic violence in Papua-New Guinea pamphlets have been received.  The board approved the printing of 20,000 at a cost of up to $2,000.  Judith A Anderson will type up the English version for the graphic designers to set and Christine Lee will type up the Pigeon English version.  In the absence of Sally Watson at the April dinner Judith A Anderson will read a letter from Sally’s contact in PNG to the Club. 

Exciting New International Service Project 

The Club’s domestic violence emergency cards in Brisbane have been highly successful – so successful that the Service Committee is now recommending an international extension of the project in PNG. 

There is a strong, male-dominated culture of violence in PNG, and many people are murdered in domestic situations because of tribal fights, family violence, and ‘payback’. Polygamous marriages are still part of the culture, with big men taking a number of wives. When adultery is committed or suspected, wives fight, even to the death, and women’s noses and ears are often cut off in retribution.

Through brochures and other initiatives, the Royal PNG Constabulary are trying to spread a consistent message that domestic violence is a crime and that real men don’t bash women.

Through Sally Watson, the Committee has obtained copies of the brochures in both English and Tok Pisin which were distributed in the Momase Region. 

The original brochures were produced by the British High Commission and, with over half a million people in just one of the four provinces in the region, supplies were rapidly consumed.

The Service Committee will be seeking club approval at the April 2 meeting to produce 10,000 two-colour brochures (7, 500 in Tok Pisin and 2, 500 in English) through Collette Watson at a cost of $1,233.22. 

In anticipation of Club approval, Christine Lee is working on an electronic version of the Tok Pisin version (she acquired the language during her many years in PNG), and Judith A Anderson is doing the same with the English version, in preparation for printing. Community Policing Adviser Jill Bolen will be in Brisbane from April 11 to May 3, and will be able to take the completed brochures back to PNG with her. 

AREA 3/5 COMBINED WORKSHOP:

This workshop is to be held on Sunday the 13th April.  This combined area represents 24 clubs and with delegates from each of these clubs, will be a wonderful opportunity to meet fellow Zontians.  Registration fee of $30 (which includes morning and afternoon tea and lunch) needs to be submitted by April 4th.

Barbara Stephens has contacted Iris Scott asking for support for this Area Meeting and is urging members to attend.  Both Iris and Dina will be there so, please join them and get your confirmation in pronto!!
MARY ON THE MOVE:

Mary Magee is having a quiet April as you will see from the following schedule.  Heading down south she will visit Zonta Clubs at Armidale, Canberra, Nepean Valley and Port Macquarie. Jane O'Brien will join her and as members of the Zonta Delegation they will attend the Commonwealth Government's conference ion Canberra '"WOMENSPEAK". 

Mary will be the keynote speaker at the 10th anniversary of Nepean Valley Club on 5th April .  She will finish up her travels by conducting a survey with the intention of starting a new Zonta Club in Griffith. Would any member who knows of someone in that area who could be interested in Zonta, please advise their name to Mary.

ALL THAT JAZZ:

Zonta Club of Brisbane and Zonta Club of Beaudesert Combined Event "ALL THAT JAZZ" is being held on July 6th 2003.  Artists/craftspeople are invited to set up stalls to sell their work. 10% of the proceeds will be shared by the two Clubs to support community service projects. 

We hope that you will be able to participate in what promises to be a lovely day with lots of people. For further information about the day, please contact Joan Gray on 55414645 or Jane Blunck on 55411321.


NOMINATING COMMITTEE:

While the Nominating Committee have presented the primary slate for office bearers for the 2003/2004 Zonta year, they remind members that further written nominations (signed by the nominee) can be made prior to the April meeting.  Further nominations can be made from the floor at the April meeting when voting will take place.

New office bearers will be inducted at the May Changeover meeting.

FOOTPRINT OF SERVICE:

This initiative, started in the biennium before last. is a great way of calculating the value Zonta service adds to our community. It is also a great marketing tool when promoting Zonta to potential members or sponsors.

Many Clubs have a “Service” book which they pass around at each meeting for members to complete so that hours of service and the value of service individual members have made to the community in the past month are not forgotten or lost.  The Footprint of Service project is continuing this biennium. The forms for completion have been updated and are all accessible on the Zonta website.

ANSWER TO FREAKY QUIZ:
Are you thinking of a Kangaroo in Denmark eating an Orange?  I told you this was FREAKY! If not, you're among the 2% of the population whose minds are different enough to think of something else. 98%
of people will answer with kangaroos in Denmark when given this exercise.



WHAT HAVE YOU LEARNED TODAY?


I've learned that no matter what happens, or how bad it seems today, life does go on, and it will be better tomorrow. 








APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com








Pat Avery’s thought for the month…….


 Anytime you think you have influence, try ordering around someone else’s dog








DATES TO REMEMBER
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